University Policy Committee
January 25, 2011
Present:  C. Locklear, A. Bunch, S. Tronto, J. Chinn, J. Durham, N. Floyd, G. Vanderpool, D. Payne, P. Gemperline, T. Smith, M. Walker and Yolanda Newsome (ex-officio).
I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
The meeting began with C. Locklear calling the meeting to order.   C. Locklear asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the October 26, 2010 meeting. Austin Bunch moved approval; John Durham seconded the motion.  The motion was approved with no negative votes.
II.
Standing Items

A.
PRR Divisional Updates
· Administration & Finance – Business Manual.  The division has decided to use the same approach as the Faculty Manual revision process.  They will have a matrix available at the next meeting.

· Academic Affairs

1.
Faculty Serious Illness and Parental Leave Policy (revised by the EPA Personnel Policies Committee; extensive campus vetting; approved by the BOT, just uploaded to UPM, revision effective July 1st).

2.
Administrative Separation and/or Retreat to a Faculty Position Policy (revised by the EPA Personnel Policies Committee; approved by the BOT; under review now by GA).

3.
Supplemental Pay Policy (currently a sub-committee of EPA Personnel Policies is working on combining the policy statement for EPA-NT and information in the FM; this policy is in the early development stage and will not be ready by July 1st).  We will need to move this item to the 2011-12 transition plan.

4.
Faculty Workload – vetting process complete; approved by Academic Council; next step is to load in the UPC SharePoint site for posting in the UPM.

5.
Faculty Scholarly Reassignment Regulation – vetting ongoing; if we do not receive formal advice from the Faculty Senate before the end of the spring term, we will have to delay this item to 2011-12.

· Faculty Manual – trying to get an account of what is left to do.

· Research & Graduate Studies – currently has four policies on the SharePoint site.  Both the Patent policy and the Equity policy have been uploaded.  Gave an update on the Post-Doctoral policy and the Visiting Scholar policy.
· Health Sciences – the Office of Perspective Health are working to get policies in the appropriate format.

· Attorney’s Office - D. Payne presented the Interim Regulation for Delegation of Authority to Sign Contracts.  There is a need to get this formally published because it runs out March 31, maybe be able to move the date to April 15.  D. Payne will send to each division their delegation of authority and link to the Management Flexibility Plan.

· Student Affairs – Involuntary Withdrawal Policy – committee is unsure where it is in the process – Dr. Roeder will be able to find out.  There was also an update on the Solicitation policy – it needs to go to the attorneys and address areas that are in policy to get it ready for the UPC.
B.
Items deleted from the Faculty Manual

There were no policies deleted from the Faculty Manual.  The website is up and running and ready to move forward.

III.
Old Business
A.
SharePoint Demonstration – Eric Alexander gave an overview on how to add PRRs to the SharePoint site and how it looks to the Divisional PRR Representative.  It was stressed that anyone can upload a policy to the SharePoint site.  The PRR Representative doesn’t have to do it all.

B.
Progress Reports – they are a tangible way to measure progress.

· Continue to work on the Divisional Progress Reports.  They will all be put together to make one documents.  The committee needs to have the final plan together and to Stacie Tronto by May 30.

IV.
New Business


None
V.
Next Steps

None

VI.
Adjournment – Next meeting is scheduled for February 22, 2011. 
